
MINUTES of a Meeting of Melksham Without Parish Council held on Monday 21st April 2008 at the George Ward Training Centre, 7.00 p.m

Present: Cllr. Mike Mills (Chairman); Cllrs. Alan Baines, Elizabethe Bean; Rolf Brindle; Gregory Coombes; John Glover; Don Millard; Steve Petty; Mike Sankey  and Richard Wood.


Apologies: Cllr. Chris Holmes
428/07
Declarations of Interest: Cllr. Glover declared an interest in Melksham 1st as a Director when this item was discussed.
429/07       Casual Vacancy: The Chairman reported there was a casual vacancy due to the resignation of Ruth Gillings. If no request for an election was made to the District Council  by 6th May  the Parish Council would co-opt a new member.

Resolved: was agreed to suspend Standing Orders to enable a period for public participation

430/07
Public Participation: County Cllr. Roy While reported that preparations were advancing for the new Unitary Council. There was concern to have a Planning system which enabled town and parish councils to be involved. It was unclear as yet how many members would be on the new Planning Committee. 


The Chairman referred to the forthcoming seminars on 24th April when town and parish councillors would be able to submit their views direct to the County Council. He reported Wiltshire was the county with the highest number of planning applications; more than 10,000 per annum At present 10% of these went to Planning Committees and the other 90% were decided under delegated powers by planning officers. 

Cllr. While further reported that planning was to be discussed at the next WWDC cabinet meeting. There was much  concern about neighbours no longer being informed about planning applications. WCC Leader Jane Scott had pledged this would not be the case under a new Unitary Authority. 


Cllr. Glover asked about progress re the Asda planning application. 


Cllr. While  reported that there were significant highway issues and represewntatives from the Town Council had met WCC officer Alan Creedy on site to find a way forward. From an economic viewpoint the District Council favoured such supermarkets being in the centre of town, but there was no space for it. 

      Cllr. Glover emphasised that there were already out of town outlets, such as 

      Leekes, MacDonalds and Aldi  on the main A350. Asda could have an access 

      off Bradford Road. In the longer term an East of Melksham Bypass was 

      planned. 

      Cllr. Millard emphasised the importance of  having a safe access.

      The Council re-convened.

431/07
     Planning Committee Minutes, 7th April: These Minutes were noted.

432/07
Development of George Ward Site joint meeting:  The Minutes of the Joint Informal Meeting were noted. The Chairman reported that this meeting had been attended by representatives from the Town Council, the Parish Council and the Shurnhold Residents Liaison Group. The Meeting had agreed to support new development on the footprint of the existing school but had opposed any development on existing playing fields. The Town Council, the Parish Council and the Residents’ Group were all opposing the Appeal which was based on the original planning application.  Cllr. Coombes hoped the final development would not end up like Spencers Gate. Cllr. Baines advised the Council to mention the travel to work issues and refer to PPG13 in its Appeal submission.

433/07
Planning Applications: The Council considered the following planning applications:


MW08  00969 DPDS Consulting Group. Erection of 85 dwellings and associated works.


Comments: Further to earlier comments,  it was brought to my Council’s attention that no notice had been  erected on the site to let any of the nearby residents know  about the development. The Parish Council therefore decided to put the application on the full Council Agenda so that residents would have an opportunity to comment. As a result, my Council wish to add the following comments to earlier comments made by letter on 8th April:

                  1.  It appears there is 24% social housing with a 6% commuted payment. The Parish Council wish to ensure that:-  A)  This sum is used for the benefit of new residents – i.e. what community gain will there be for them?  B) The sum is secured within the Section 106 Agreement  C) The sum is index-linked to ensure it does not diminish in real value should there be a delay in implementing the development. 

2.  The Parish Council wish to see the dwellings on  Plots 72 – 75 and on   plots   47 – 49  reduced from 3 storey to 2 storey as  at present they are too high and obtrusive  and would either  overlook adjacent dwellings or be too prominent on the boundary with Snarlton Lane. 
3. The design of dwellings look too bland and “box-like” There needs to be more variation, with  some hipped or half-hipped style dwellings intermingled to give interest.

4. The estate needs to include provision  for cyclists and pedestrians to reach the planned new primary school and other local amenities.

5. The proposed new length of footway along the main A3102 needs to be wider.  Unfortunately it is shown as being no wider than the present footway which is  too narrow for safe walking. 

6. There needs to be a condition to control  working hours for construction, to protect existing residents from noise and disturbance at unsociable hours.

7. The maps produced for this application have omitted to indicate Footpath 28 – see attached map for alignment.

8. There is concern about how construction traffic will access the site. Is this  going to be via the new distributor road which has not yet been built? Is there to be a roundabout on the main A3012 to access the site. Please clarify.

 MW08  1004 Nigel Coleman, 357 Snarlton Lane,Melksham. Proposed new dwelling on land adjacent to 357 Snarlton Lane.


Comments: Please would you ensure there is sufficient on site parking to avoid the need to park on Snarlton Lane which gets easily congested. 
                  MW08  00560 C N Vines, Sandridge Road Garage, Snarlton Lane, Melksham. 

 
Demolition of existing former garage building and redevelopment of site to provide 16 flats and associated road and parking area. Revised Plans

Comments: The Council would like to see just one vehicular access on to the main road. There also needs to be a connecting cycleway and pedestrian access to the planned new primary school. The footways  seem inadequate.
There were no objections to the following planning applications:-

MW08  00956 Eatough. 3 Ashley Close. Whitley. Conservatory

MW08  01088 Paish, 71D School Lane, Shaw. Proposed installation of a conservatory

MW08  1147 Porter, 9 Cheshire Close, Bowerhill. Proposed erection of 2m timber fence around part of the property boundary.

434/07
Planning Correspondence:

a) Development at 53A Beanacre: A reply was received from the Environment Agency to inform that he EA was not consulted on the application and no discharge consent had been received. The EA had subsequently contacted WWDC to emphasised that a package sewage treatment plant should be installed rather than a septic tank. This was noted.

b) Pharmacy Services -PCT letter re status of Bowerhill and Berryfield areas: A letter was received from Wiltshire PCT requesting comments on whether Bowerhill and Berryfields should be given non-controlled status, due to recent development. These areas had  been given controlled status many years ago as they were perceived as rural. However they were now more developed and sustainable. Comments were requested by 25th April.  Councillors expressed concern as to whether a change in status would affect patient choice and whether they would create a bias towards these areas becoming part of Melksham town in the future.


Resolved: The Clerk contact PCT for clarification of these matters.

c) Pharmacy application, Bowerhill: The Council considered an application received via Wiltshire PCT for preliminary consent for a new pharmacy at Bowerhill. It was unclear where the proposed new facility was to be, whether it was mobile or what the hours of business would be. 
 The Council agreed the best location would be on the new Local Centre off  Falcon Way.
      Resolved: The Council reply to Wiltshire PCT to request more details and suggest the new pharmacy be placed at the new Local Centre, Bowerhill.

435/07      Minutes, Council Meeting of 25th February: The Minutes of this meeting were formally approved by the Council and signed by the Chairman as a correct  record.

436/07
Minutes, short Council Meeting, 17th March: The Minutes of this Meeting were formally approved by the Council and signed by the Chairman as a correct record with the following amendment:

Councillors Present: Delete “Cllr. Mike Sankey”

437/07
Arising from Min. 390/07 Meeting dates 2008/09: It was agreed to state on the Meetings List that all Meetings would commence at 7.00 p.m. unless otherwise stated.  Resolved: The following dates for 2008/09 be approved:


Full Council Meetings:  2008 16th June; 21st July; 8th September; 20th October; 8th December. 2009 19th January, 23rd February; 23rd March (Annual Parish Meeting) 20th April and 18th May.


Finance Committees: 2008 - 2nd June(Grants); 13th November (Budget)

Staffing Committees: 2008 – 7th July; 2009 – 5th January


Planning Committees: 2008 – 2nd June: 11th August; 29th September, 13th November. 2009 – 5th January; 2nd February.
      438/07       Arising from Min. 390/07 Melksham Hospital: The Council noted Minutes of the Informal Joint Meeting with MP Michael Ancram held on 14th March and replies received from the Wiltshire PCT. A letter of 12th February  to the Town Council indicated that one PCT Director had offered to meet parish councils at the Melksham Area Forum but this had not been taken up. Councillors indicated they were unaware of this offer.  The Council noted a reply dated 3rd April 2007 from PCT Executive Jeff James  to the Council’s representations of 16th October. Cllr. Glover reported that Devizes  Hospital was now being utilised for a new Primary Care Centre and asked if similar plans could be formulated for Melksham Hospital. Cllr. Sankey reported that Trowbridge employers were still experiencing problems with the Minor Injury Unit there. It was agreed a dossier was needed to collate all the evidence of recent problems, giving dates and the time taken to treat an injury from when it occurred. The Clerk reported she had asked for a copy of the Hospital Deeds under the Freedom of Information Act. The cost to obtain the Deeds would be £150. Cllr. Glover proposed the Council write to the Town Council and the League of Friends to ask if they would be willing to pay £50 each towards this cost. This was agreed. Cllr. Bean suggested a search be made at the History Centre at Chippenham for more information about how the Hospital was handed over to the NHS in 1948. 

Resolved: 1. The Council reply  to Mr James to let him know the Parish Council had been unaware of the offer to meet parish councils through the Melksham Area Forum. 2. The Council write to Melksham Town Council and the League of Friends to ask if they would each be willing to pay £50 towards obtaining a copy of the Hospital Deeds. 3. The Clerk visit the History Centre at Chippenham. 
ospital 
 439/07
Arising from Min.396/07 Post Office Closures: The Council noted replies from the Post Office and the Direct Communications Unit at 10 Downing Street with dismay. The Council agreed that the responsibility for closures lie with the Government. Cllr. Don Millard reported that in view of the constant queues at Melksham Post Office he now went to Bromham Post Office.
440/07
Arising from Min. 415/07 Melksham 1st – request for additional funding: The Council considered a letter from Melksham 1st to request a reduction in rent. It was noted that the Council had already awarded an extra £750 per annum grant to Melksham 1st for 2008/09 which was 25% increase on the amount of funding given for 2005 – 2008.  Cllr. Glover informed that Melksham 1st had not benefited from any income stream being passed on by the County or District councils as expected.  Cllr. Brindle proposed, in view of the Council’s own rent increase that the Council retain Melksham 1st’s rent at the present level for one year. Cllr. Baines agreed that Melksham 1st rent should be held at the current level one year but that Melksham 1st be informed it would need to be reviewed at the end of the 12 month period. Cllr. Sankey emphasised that while the Council was supportive of Melksham 1st, it also had a responsibility to residents. Cllr. Wood emphasised the Council owed it to parishioners not to increase the precept to prop up Melksham 1st in a financial crisis. It was suggested that Melksham 1st could use just one of the two offices and so cut costs in this way. Following discussion, the proposal that there should be no rent increase for Melksham 1st for 2008/2009 was then put to a vote This was unanimously agreed Cllr. Glover abstained from voting as he had declared an interest.  A second proposal that Melksham 1st rent should be held for one year at its present level and then reviewed was put to the vote. This was agreed with two abstentions from Cllr. Baines and Cllr. Glover.  Cllr. Wood voted against the second proposal.
`
Resolved: The Council reply to Melksham 1st that the Council would be unable to reduce the rent but had agreed to hold it at the present level for one further year, when it would be reviewed.

441/07
Finance
(i) Melksham 1st Funding Agreement: Resolved: This Agreement be formally approved.


(ii) Use of Consultant for Melksham 1st ‘s  role change to Community Partnership: Request received from WWDC for funders to employ a Consultant at a cost of £600. The Chairman reported Melksham Town Council was not in favour of funding a consultant – what did parish councillors think?


Cllr. Roy While indicated he wished to speak on this item. The Council agreed to suspend Standing Orders again.

442/07
Public Participation (2)   Cllr While emphasised that he supported a changed role for Melksham 1st and was impressed by the volunteers who worked so hard with Melksham 1st.   While he felt paying a sum of money for a consultant was a tricky area, both the County and District Council agreed it would be helpful to use an independent consultant to speed up the changes which were necessary. There was a time issue. 

The Council re-convened.

443/07
Finance cont.
(ii) Use of Consultant for Melksham 1st ‘s  role change to Community Partnership:  The Chairman emphasised he supported the idea in principle and agreed it would be advantageous to have an independent  person. Cllr Coombes asked if using a consultant would sort out the problems.
 Cllr Glover reported that the Melksham 1st Directors had reservations about what WCC and WWDC expected from Melksham 1st in the future. Cllr. Brindle reported he had never supported having independent directors for Melksham 1st; all the money had been spent. Following discussion it was agreed to support the principle of having a consultant without offering a financial contribution.
Resolved: The Council reply to WWDC to express support for using the Consultant but to make clear the Council would be unable to make a donation to costs.

(iii) Receipts: The Council noted that the following receipts had been received:


       Melksham Town Council Grant  Bowerhill Tree Planting
          £560.48

 Photocopying 




      

            £12.50    
 (iv) Accounts for payment: Resolved: The following accounts were checked and approved for payment:


       3077  MSK TestPro – 2nd Qtr Rent  1st April – 30th June 08
       £1,950.00
                   3078 Melksham 1st – Core funding (1st of 2 instalments)                £ 1,875. 00

                   3079 W.A.L.C – Annual subscription  2008/09 £710.53 + VAT        £  834.87
                   3080 WWDC – rates for Crown Chambers (1st of 2 instalments)        £ 643.19
                   3081  British Trees & Shrubs -Tree planting,B’hill £507.50+ VAT     £593.31

                   3082 WWDC – replacement seat, Berryfield £450 + VAT
          £ 528.75
                   3083 Post Office – stamps




        £   100.00
                   3084 BT – Telephone bill & rental Apr-June  
             
           £  97.27
                    3085  Commercial – 6206 copies @ 1.176p £72.98 + VAT
          £  85.75
                   3086 N.A.L.C - Local Council Review  2008/09 x 4 @ £12             £     48.00
                   3087 Wiltshire Publications Ltd – Grant Aid Advert in
                             Melksham  News  £39 + VAT                                                         45.83
                3088 W.A.L.C – Accounts Training Course for T Strange £30 + VAT 
£ 35.25

                3089  Avery Weigh-Tronix – new  chart for  postal scales £6.35 + VAT  £ 7.47      
                3090   Mrs Mary Jarvis – Apr salary + overtime(9.5 hrs) 

                            + expenses £37. 96 + VAT, refreshments (£1.96) & keys        £ 
                 3091  Mrs Teresa Strange – Apr salary + overtime(6 hrs)                   £   
                3092  Mrs Margaret Mylchreest – Apr salary
                               £   
                3093  Mrs Elaine Cranton – March office cleaning + sick pay             £     
                3094   Inland Revenue – Tax/NI Mylchreest, Cranton, Jarvis               £   587.50
                3095  WCC Superannuation Employer/ee – Jarvis, Strange
        £   553.03

444/07
Office Accommodation: A letter was received from MSK Test Pro Ltd to confirm agreement for the necessary works to make Crown Chambers fully accessible and to inform that there would be a rent increase with effect from 1st April 2008. The Clerk informed the increase was £800, making the annual rent £7,800. However Bob Kirby had also agreed that the Council could keep the Trailer and mower in the back yard once works had been completed. Cllr. Millard felt the rent was going up because the Council was updating the premises. The Chairman emphasised MSK Test Pro was financing most of the fire improvements. Cllr Petty  suggested the Council check whether fire doors were also needed at the top of the stairs. Cllr. Brindle proposed the Council accept the increase which was reasonable, given the cost of other office premises in the centre of town. Cllr. Coombes agreed the Council had good value for money and the Council would not find anywhere better. Cllr. Millard suggested trying to find a out-of-town office.  The Chairman emphasised he had looked for other premises on the outskirts of town but nothing suitable was available.  Cllr. Baines reminded the Council that £2,500 of rent was paid by Melksham 1st. Cllr. Sankey  suggested the Council ask for a separate meter for the Melksham 1st offices. This was agreed. It was noted that the  new rent now applied for the next three years of the lease.

Resolved: The Chairman proposed, seconded by Cllr. Glover, that the rent increase be accepted and the Council request a separate meter for Melksham 1st offices. This was unanimously agreed. 
445/07
Minutes, Bowerhill Sports Field, 10th March: Resolved: The Minutes of this Meeting were formally approved by the Council and signed by the Chairman.
446/07
Arising from Min. 379/07 Sports Field Flooding. A  Report from the Chairman on the Joint Meeting at Cereal Partners was circulated. The Chairman reported that Cereal Partners was keen to work with the local community. The flooding had been caused by a blockage under the Bypass, and Cereal Partners had taken up with matter with WCC. Cllr. Brindle informed he had inspected the pipe under the highway and the fall was the wrong way. 


Resolved: The Council write to WCC in support of Cereal Partners for action to be taken to rectify the matter.

447/07
Arising from Min. 380/07 Pavilion – remedial works: The Chairman reported that all the asbestos had now been stripped from the Pavilion building, the Legionella testing had been completed and PAT testing was due to take place this week. District Council Officer John Earney now had new keys as all the locks had been changed. Tow new sets of keys would be issued to the Youth Club. WCC had agreed to fund the cost of moving all the youth equipment into store. WCC wished to draw up a new lease. Cllr. Brindle asked if this was in anticipation of a new Unitary Authority being set up.The Chairman affirmed this was so. Cllr Baines asked for access to the building once keys were available so that he could check measurements for a scale drawing of the existing building which was needed by the District Valuer.
448/07
Pavilion Valuation for Capital Cost Contribution: The Council noted that an estimate had been received from the District Valuer for providing an independent valuation of the Pavilion and associated facilities. The Clerk reported this had been forwarded to the County Council with a second request for a meeting. The District Valuer indicated he wished to meet both parties on site, to go through details of the valuation.

449/07
Minutes, Shaw and Whitley Bus Facilities Meeting, 10th March: Resolved:  The Minutes of the  Bus Facilities Working Party  be approved by the Council and signed as a correct record by the Chairman.

450/07
Arising from Min. 399/07New Stop outside 8 Ashley Close, Whitley:

Cllr. Baines reported he had received a letter from the resident to again express opposition to the stop. It appeared WCC had originally put the stop on the other side of Ashley Close and then moved. He would follow up this matter at the next Area 32 Committee Meeting which would be held on 5th June. Cllr. Brindle reported he had visited the site and had wondered if it could be sited further along the road. Following discussion, the Council agreed that the present site was the safest location.
451/07
Bus Facilities Meeting – recommendations: Resolved: The recommendations as detailed in Mins. 399/07 – 401/07  be formally approved by the Council.

452/07
Minutes Boundary Review Working Party, 7th April: Resolved: : Tbese Minutes be formally approved by the Council and signed by the Chairman with the following addition:

Present – add in Cllr. Richard Wood.

453/07
Boundary Review Meeting – recommendations: :  Resolved: The recommendation as detailed in Mins.426/07  be formally approved by the Council.

454/07
New Bench, Eden Grove: The Council considered a paper received from Melksham 1st which gave the results of a survey of local residents: 31 residents were in favour of having a new bench, 3 were against, 3 were neutral and 8 had not replied.  The Chairman advised that while he was in favour of the new bench, he wished those who had concerns to know that the Council would continue to monitor the seat to ensure any problems were addressed.   In view of this survey, the Council unanimously agreed to go ahead and install a new seat. It was further agreed to install a vandal-proof bench of similar design to the new bench at Padfield Gardens in Whitley.

Resolved: The Council install a new vandal-proof bench on the grass at the entrance to Eden Grove.

455/07
Highway Items
a) Shaw School Travel Plan: Cllr. Sankey declared an interest in this item due to prior involvement with an earlier Plan. Cllr Bean informed that a new Travel Plan was now available. She had met Sheila Ward at a recent Neighbourhood Policing Meeting and had asked her to forward a copy of the Plan to the Parish Council. As no copy had yet been received it was agreed to contact Sheila Ward again.

b) Speed Limit, Sandridge Lane: Cllr. Millard proposed  that the Council request a speed limit on A3102, beginning at Maple Farm. He explained that since the A3012 had been upgraded, traffic was moving much faster and he was concerned there could be a fatality is nothing was done. Cllr. Baines supported this request and referred to the speed limit through Westbrook. Cllr. Petty emphasised his support. He felt a warning sign was needed at the junction with Bromham to say “Slow – lorries emerging” However the recent Highway telegraph magazine indicated there was a shortage of Highways labour to meet all the requests for speed limits. 
Resolved: The Council request a 50 m.p.h. speed limit between Maple Farm and Tower Lodge and a warning sign re lorries emerging at the junction. 
c) Westlands Lane – traffic calming: A request was received from a resident for traffic-calming in Westlands Lane. It was noted that the footway needed to be completed, and if this work was done Westlands Lane would be safer.  Resolved: The Council refer this matter to County Highways and seek their advice on how traffic could be slowed down along the Lane.
d) Purlpit/West Hill & Top Lane, Whitley: A request was received from a resident for a weight restriction. Resolved: The Council support this request and  ask the Police to carry out speed checks.
e) Annual Highways Presentation 1st May: Cllrs. Brindle and Petty offered to attend to represent the Council. Resolved: The Council reply to let County Highways know who was attending.
f) Proposed new seat at Beanacre: Cllrs. Baines  reported he had met the resident Mrs Clark with Cllr. Brindle on site. Having looked at the site outside the Peacock Public House, they felt the area of land was wide enough and it would also serve as a seat for waiting bus passengers. Mrs 
     Clark had requested a wooden seat, similar to the one further along

      towards Lacock, and wished to finance both the seat and a plaque in  memory  of Mr Crook.
Resolved: The Council agree to this site, subject to Highways approval
456/07
General Correspondence for action. 
(i) Unitary Authority arrangements – delegation to town and parish councils:  Paper received from WCC to outline opportunities for parish councils to take over some functions. It was noted that  there would be no elections for parish councils until 2013. The Chairman  gave a report of  the WCC Meet and Greet evening he had attended with Cllr. Wood.  In future the County Council would pay election costs. WCC would be meeting district councils on 24th April to discuss future planning arrangements. There were to be 20 area boards, to which parish councils could send representatives although these would not have any voting rights. Only the Unitary Authority would have voting rights and for the Melksham Community Area, there would be 3 unitary councillors for the town and 2 for the parishes. Town and parish councils would be able to apply for delegated powers to run functions and funding to cover this would be made available, although how this would be done, was unclear. Cllr Brindle reported that he had attended the Meet and Greet Evening in Devizes, and it seemed WCC Chief Executive was having reservations about local councils taking some of the work as this could result in overheads for other tasks being more expensive. He suggested the Council consider taking on Street Naming and Tree Preservation  Orders. Cllr. Glover emphasised that any funding given must cover the full cost. Cllr. Brindle reported that individual parish councils would be responsible for negotiating with WCC. Cllr. Sankey felt in the long term it would be left to parish councils to fund their functions from the precept. If councils did more, public expectations of councils would be more fully satisfied.  Cllr. Petty emphasised that the administrative costs would be prohibitive. Not many local councils would be in a position to take on extra functions. Melksham Without Parish Council was different from most local councils in having staff and an office. Cllr Coombes asked how many Boards would be set up and what would be their responsibilities. The Chairman reported that the number of unitary councillors was not yet finalised. WCC hoped for 98 councillors but this figure may be altered, following the Boundary Review. Cllr. Glover proposed the Council register a general interest in taking over functions, subject to funding, without making any commitment to a specific function,  and seek more details of what funding would be come available and for how long. This was agreed.

      Resolved: The Council reply to WCC Paper as detailed above.

(ii) Voluntary & Community Sector Review Consultation paper: This was noted.  Cllrs Bean and Wood emphasised that the questions were hard to understand and they would not be sending a return. Cllr. Petty reported that some volunteers had complained that they were unable to respond because they did not understand the questions. Cllr. Wood reported that he had tried to use the contact number to obtain further information but the person dealing with the questionnaire was not available. 
(iii)
Redstocks – Footpath 12: Cllr Brindle reported that a resident had reported that last December Mouchel Parkman workers had been observed dumping debris from a ditch they had dug on to the right of way. The right of way had originally been upgraded with tarmac but now the first 30 metres had been spoilt. The resident had sought redress from Mouchel Parkman but the company had denied any responsibility. The Rights of Way Warden had also been contacted but had declined to comment.  Cllr. Glover  reported that some time ago, a house owner had tried to cultivate part of this area. Cllr. Brindle reported this area was no longer being cultivated. About one fifth of the footpath, on the Melksham side of the path was covered with silt. Cllr Baines reported that the adjacent landowner had access rights to the gate.

Resolved: The Council make representations to Mouchel Parkman and ask that the right of way be properly cleared and restored.

(iii) WWDC Standards Committee paper and Standards Board newsletter: The Council noted these papers. Cllr. Coombes reported he had now applied to serve on the WWDC Standards Committee.

457/07
General Correspondence for information:  The  Council noted the following Correspondence:
a) WALC – April Newsletter

b) WCC Wiltshire Wayfarer newsletter.

458/07
Staffing Matters


Caretaker – return to work: The Clerk reported that a doctor’s letter had been received to confirm Terry Cole was now fit to return to work.

                  New mower:  Further to Min. 231/07 (October Meeting) when the Council had agreed to spend a maximum figure of £400 to purchase a new mower and strimmer, the Clerk circulated details re an internet offer for a MCulloch mower which the Caretaker felt would be suitable for parish grass-cutting and would be an economic purchase as a replacement mower. Cllr. Millard proposed the Council should research mowers with Honda engine.  This was agreed. It was also agreed to purchase locally rather than online, if possible, as it would be easier to obtain redress from a local company if there were problems. 


Meeting closed 9.45 p.m.

Chairman, 19th May 2008
PAGE  
12

